
         
 

May 13, 2021 

Dear Senate Committee on Judiciary and Ballot Measure 110 
Implementation; Chair Prozanski, Vice-Chair Thatcher, Members 
Dembrow, Gelser, Heard, Linthicum, and Manning: 
 
On behalf of the 47 Mother Members, 78 Children and 36 Fathers of 
the Portland Willamette Valley (PWV) Chapter of Jack and Jill of 
America, Inc. I testify in support of HB 2935A CROWN Act 
 
Jack and Jill of America, Incorporated is an organization of mothers 
dedicated to raising the next generation of African American leaders 
while enhancing the lives of ALL children. We work to accomplish our 
mission through diverse programs focused on leadership development, 
cultural exposure, community service, legislative advocacy and 
philanthropic giving. We are Mother’s from all walks of life with all 
types of backgrounds, and firmly believe this bill will support our 
beautiful black children. Please support the passage of HB 2935A, the 
CROWN act (Create a Respectful and Open World for Natural Hair). 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Marsha Williams 
5th Chapter President 
Portland Willamette Valley Chapter 
Jack and Jill of America, Inc. 
A Five Star Chapter of Excellence 
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